
Madison Township 
MINUTES 

                 Date: June 11, 2024 
                 Time: 7:00 p.m. 
                 Location: Community Center 
 
The stated meeting of the Madison Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 
Rhonda Stitz at 7:00 p.m.  Also attending the meeting were Supervisors Larry Hartzell and Mark 
Shellenberger. 
 
Guests in Attendance:   
 
Chuck Stitz, Butch Mausteller, Kate Mausteller, Heather Mausteller, Nancy Welliver, Gary Williams, 
Craig Johnson (HTPD), Ben Ciccone (HTPD) 
 
 
Recognition of Guests: 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held May14,2024, were accepted, and approved.  The Treasurer's 
Report that includes the check register and the Profit and Loss Reports were accepted and approved.   
 
Motion by Mark Shellenberger, 2nd by Larry Hartzell Motion Carried 
Motion:  To accept minutes and financial reports 
 
Motion by Rhonda Stitz, 2nd by Larry Hartzell Motion Carried 
Motion:  To authorize payment of bills as presented 
  
Reports: 
 
Police  - Officer Craig Johnson and Officer Ben Ciccone were present. The HTPD has hired 2 new police 
officers, Ben Ciccone and Alan Lynn. 
 
Municipal Authority – Nancy reported that the new sign is up out front. They approved the $75 monthly 
fee to be paid to Madison TWP  
Planning Commission – nothing to report. 
 
Road Master – Received 13 loads of cinders. Removed trees from the roads and ditches. Got new parts for 
the grader. Graded more roads and mowed. and mowed. 8 road signs are missing. We need more reflector 
posts. 
Employees are not coming in, no calls or texts. Steve wanted more money, but he isn’t coming in. 
Rhonda asked if we should place an ad, Larry said let’s wait a week. 
 
 
   
Old Business: 
 
 We have 3 people that have paid for tar & chip so far. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
The Millville Pool Association has asked if Madison TWP would donate money to have trees cut down. 
Mark asked if we have supported them before. Rhonda said we have, but not yearly. Mark is concerned 
about the budget. The decision was made to table this until the July meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
NONE 
 
For the Good of the Community: 
 
Kate Mausteller asked how the new printer is working. I told her it’s good. We will address the 
maintenance contract after the first of the year and hopefully get it lowered. 
 
DEP will monitor 244 Danville Rd until the site is in compliance. 
 
Time of Adjournment:  at 7:23 p.m. a motion was made to adjourn by Rhonda Stitz, 2nd by Larry Hartzell 
- Motion carried. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Carol Bernard 
Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 


